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STAFF
Community Director........................... Charlena Cavender
Community Manager.................................Veronica Lopez
Community Supervisor................................Tana Gallegos
Maxwell Place
Maintenance Director................................Paul Melendez
Maintenance Supervisor.....................................Bill Ward
Maintenance Supervisor.............................Don Morrison
RSS Pershing, Vil 1 & 3........................Fredrick Martinez
RSS Villages 2 & Vil 7..............................David Vialpando
RSS Villages 4, 5 & 6.............................Leann McDonald
Leasing Agent.......................................Shannon
LeFebvre
Leasing Agent.......................................Sabrina Rhinehart
Marketing Coordinator...................................Megan Gibb

MEET THE STAFF

MONDAY DELIGHT ICE CREAM TRUCK
 
Our weekly ice cream deliveries have been so fun for us, and we hope you all enjoyed it as well! Our
last ice cream delivery of the summer will be Monday, August 7th. Remember to watch and listen for
us and come down to the end of your driveway for free ice cream! We will be out from 1-4pm. Our
route is Village 3, Village 7, Village 5, Village 4, Village 2, Village 1, Village 6, and Pershing. Also follow
the event on Facebook to be updated as we are leaving each different village and heading to the next.

BACK TO SCHOOL CARNIVAL!
Our annual Back to School Carnival is coming up on Saturday,
August 12th from 11am-2pm! Join us at the lawn behind the  town
center for food, games, bouncy houses, swimming, vendors and
more! We will also be giving away a backpack full of school
supplies for each grade, K-12, so don't forget to enter the drawing
for that!

BACK TO SCHOOL TIPS:
As we are gearing up for another  school year, with many new families starting a brand new school,
here are some tips to help ease back-to-school butterflies:
-Get enough sleep (establish a reasonable bedtime so that they'll be well-rested and ready to learn in
the morning.)
-Eat a healthy breakfast (they're more alert and do better in school if they eat a good breakfast every
day.)
-Write down the need-to-know info to help them remember details, such as their locker combo, what
time classes and lunches start and end, their homeroom and classroom numbers, etc.
-Use a wall calendar or personal planner to record when assignments are due, tests will be given,
extracurricular practices and rehearsals will be held, etc.
-Have them organize and set out what they need the night before.

Have a great 2017-2018 school year!

www.kirtlandfamilyhousing.com



KIRTLAND SUMMER BASH 2017
 

Kirtland Air Force Base is bringing the annual
Summer Bash back! Make sure to head to

Hardin Field on Friday, August 11th for vendors,
static displays, demonstrations, off-road car
show, bounce castles, live music, food, and

fun! Please call Joni Van Meir for more
information at 505-846-1499.
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FOLLOW US ON
FACEBOOK!
 
Don't forget to follow us on
Facebook
@KirtlandFamilyHousing to
stay in-the-know for events,
announcements, reminders,
etc.

UNITED BLOOD SERVICES BLOOD DRIVE
We will be hosting another blood drive in front of the Kirtland Town
Center on Saturday, August 12th from 9am-1pm. Please contact
our marking coordinator, Megan Gibb, at megan.
gibb@huntcompanies.com to make an appointment. 

 
5 Facts About Blood

1. 4.5 million Americans will a need blood transfusion each year. 
2. 43,000 pints: amount of donated blood used each day in the  U.
S. and Canada. 
3. Someone needs blood every two seconds. 
4. Only 37 percent of the U.S. population is eligible to donate blood
- less than 10 percent do annually.** 
5. About 1 in 7 people entering a hospital need blood.

MARK YOUR CALENDARS FOR OTHER UPCOMING EVENTS!
 

-Our annual Fall Festival will be coming up on Saturday, September
23rd!  Mark your calendars to make sure you don't miss hayrides,
pumpkin painting, games, food, chili cook-off, bouncy castles, and
more!
 

-On Saturday, October 21st, we will be hosting a Dino Dig, where the
kiddos will be able to take a train ride out to our digging location to
search for fossils. We will also have dinosaur-themed treats, crafts,
and more. This will be an RSVP-only event with more details to follow.
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